Facilities Optimization Committee 
Weston, CT
APPROVED Special Meeting Minutes
April 13, 2021, 7:00 PM
Via Zoom


Chairman Bertasi called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM.

Attendance: Rick Bertasi, Tony Pesco, Denise Harvey, Richard Wolf, Ken Edgar, Rone Baldwin, Gayle Weinstein, members of the public

Approval of minutes: Ms. Harvey made a motion to approve the minutes from the 4 consultant meetings and the last committee meeting on March 16, 2021. Mr. Edgar seconded the motion. The motion carried.

Board Updates:
-Board of Finance Vice Chair Mr. Baldwin said that the BOF recommended a budget to go to Town for approval. 
-Board of Education Chair Dr. Pesco said that they are in the process of transitioning to new Superintendent, so it will be a busy summer for the Board and Administration. 
-Planning and Zoning Chair Mr. Edgar said that P&Z meeting has a meeting scheduled for the 19th to introduce preliminary thoughts on affordable housing. They are in the process of developing Village District regulations. 

Discussion/Decision regarding consultant interviews related to the Committee’s Request For Proposal:
-Mr. Bertasi framed the process. The goal of this meeting is to narrow the 4 consultants we interviewed down to 2 finalists. We would then check references and finalize contract terms.
-Ms. Weinstein suggested eliminating KG&D Architects because their bid was too high. Dr. Pesco said we should consider the value of what we’re getting. Ms. Harvey said that there is a lot that she likes about KG&D, but she was having a tough time when she put their fee proposal against the others. Mr. Edgar agreed. Mr. Wolf has worked with them on a couple of school projects. If their proposal was in line with the others, they would be a serious contender, but he sees no reason to spend that kind of money. Mr. Bertasi said that the number of proposed hours was completely out of line, and even if we make an adjustment their unitprice for hour was out of line. 
-Ms Weinstein suggested moving forward with Antinozzi Architects and Tecton Architects.
-Dr. Pesco wanted to have a conversaion about Geddis Architects. He liked the idea of tying in the school and town together from a physical space perspective. Mr.Bertasi thought all 3 firms were viable. Ms. Harvey thought they had a creative approach, and liked their practical approach to the project scheduling, but felt they went flat on questions regarding public engagement and funding sources. 
-Ms. Harvey said that her preference would be to go with Tecton and Antinozzi. Mr. Edgar agreed, but wants to check references first. Mr. Wolf said that the only firm he would recommend is Tecton. Mr. Bertasi said that he thinks all 3 firms are capable but have different in approaches to the project. Tecton would be his first choice, Antinozzi would be second, and Geddis would be third.
-The sense of the meeting is to move Tecton and Antinozzi forward.  Checking refences and negotiations are the next steps. Mr. Bertasi wants to handle contract negotiations and he would like Mr. Wolf to do reference checks. Mr. Bertasi would like to ask final questions around pricing and handle commercial negotiations with both. We need to confirm with the Town Administrator that we can negotiate both contracts [Response: we cannot]

Any new items: none

Adjournment: Dr. Pesco made a motion to adjourn at 7:37Pm. Ms. Harvey seconded. Motion carried and the meeting was adjourned. 


